6 subwoofer wiring diagram

A DVC speaker has two voice coils, each with its own set of terminals. Note : Many of the wiring
options shown in this application may not be compatible with your amplifier because of low
impedance loads. Please check your amplifier owner's manual to determine the best wiring
option and verify the overall impedance load is compatible with your amplifier before making
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Any user assumes the entire risk as to the accuracy and use of this information. Please verify
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If you do not find the information you're looking for, please post your request at the12volt's
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Wiring Diagram. Variety of 6 speakers 4 channel amp wiring diagram. A wiring diagram is a
simplified traditional photographic depiction of an electrical circuit. It reveals the elements of
the circuit as streamlined shapes, and the power as well as signal links between the tools. A
wiring diagram typically gives info regarding the relative position and setup of devices as well
as terminals on the tools, in order to help in structure or servicing the tool. A pictorial diagram
would certainly reveal a lot more detail of the physical appearance, whereas a wiring diagram
makes use of an extra symbolic symbols to stress interconnections over physical look. A wiring
diagram is often utilized to repair troubles and also to earn sure that all the links have actually
been made and that every little thing exists. Collection of 6 speakers 4 channel amp wiring
diagram. Click on the image to enlarge, and then save it to your computer by right clicking on
the image. A wiring diagram is an easy visual representation of the physical connections and
physical design of an electrical system or circuit. It demonstrates how the electric wires are
interconnected and also can additionally show where fixtures as well as parts might be
connected to the system. Usage wiring representations to aid in building or manufacturing the
circuit or electronic tool. They are also useful for making repairs. Do It Yourself enthusiasts
make use of circuitry representations however they are likewise common in residence building
and also automobile fixing. A residence builder will certainly want to confirm the physical area
of electric outlets and also light components making use of a wiring diagram to prevent pricey
blunders and building code violations. A schematic reveals the plan and function for an
electrical circuit, but is not interested in the physical format of the cables. Wiring layouts
demonstrate how the cables are connected and where they need to found in the actual gadget,
in addition to the physical connections between all the parts. Unlike a photographic layout, a
wiring diagram makes use of abstract or simplified forms and also lines to reveal components.
Pictorial layouts are typically images with tags or highly-detailed illustrations of the physical
elements. If a line touching another line has a black dot, it means the lines are connected. Many
symbols utilized on a wiring diagram look like abstract variations of the actual items they stand
for. For instance, a button will certainly be a break in the line with a line at an angle to the wire,
similar to a light switch you can turn on and also off. A resistor will certainly be stood for with a
collection of squiggles symbolizing the restriction of present flow. An antenna is a straight line
with 3 tiny lines branching off at its end, similar to an actual antenna. Last Updated: June 11,
References. This article was co-authored by our trained team of editors and researchers who
validated it for accuracy and comprehensiveness. There are 11 references cited in this article,
which can be found at the bottom of the page. This article has been viewed 24, times. Learn
more An aftermarket sound system can go a long way in adding quality to your listening
experience, but there are a lot of pieces that have to be wired correctly. A bad wiring job can
land you with blown sub-woofers, a burnt up amp, or in some cases even catch your car on fire.
If you plan to install your own sub-woofers, make sure that you understand the basic circuitry
that goes into the job. To wire your own subwoofers, start by deciding whether to wire in series,
which will decrease your power output, or wire in parallel, which will increase power to each
speaker. Additionally, make a wiring diagram and calculate the power each speaker will receive.
Then, wire the amp to the first speaker and connect the remaining speakers. Afterwards, close
the circuit by connecting the negative wires to the negative port on the output jack. Finish by
reconnecting your battery and turning on your car to test your new system! To learn more,
including how to calculate the total impedance of all your speakers, read on! Did this summary
help you? Yes No. We've been helping billions of people around the world continue to learn,
adapt, grow, and thrive for over a decade. Every dollar contributed enables us to keep providing
high-quality how-to help to people like you. Please consider supporting our work with a
contribution to wikiHow. Log in Social login does not work in incognito and private browsers.
Please log in with your username or email to continue. No account yet? Create an account. Edit
this Article. We use cookies to make wikiHow great. By using our site, you agree to our cookie

policy. Cookie Settings. Learn why people trust wikiHow. Download Article Explore this Article
parts. Tips and Warnings. Related Articles. Article Summary. Part 1 of Know the difference
between wiring in series and in parallel. There are two ways to connect your wires, and it
matters which way you choose. You will want to wire in series whenever you would like to raise
the impedance of your system and wire in parallel whenever you would like to lower the
impedance of your system. Wiring in series means that you start by connecting the positive
output terminal of your amp to the positive wire on speaker A. Then you connect the negative
wire of speaker A to the positive wire of speaker B. Finally, the circuit is complete when you
connect the negative wire of speaker B to the negative output terminal of your amp. Then you
would connect the negative output terminal of your amp to the negative wire of all speakers.
Understand what effect different wiring has on your power output. These two wiring schemes
have dramatically different effects on the impedance and power output in your system. Wiring in
series increases the impedance of your system. This decreases the amount of power received
by each speaker. Each speaker added will also raise the impedance of the system. This means
more power will go to each speaker because adding speakers to the circuit will lower the
impedance of the system. Be able to identify the parts of your system and their functions. The
stereo head serves as the control panel for the system and sends signals to the amp. The
amplifier, or amp, magnifies the signal from the stereo head and sends it to the speakers, which
produce sound. The sub-woofers are the speakers responsible for producing sounds at a very
low frequency. Part 2 of Locate the specification labels for your system. Your amp should have
a label near the speaker output jack that indicates the output power measured in Watts and the
minimum impedance measured in Ohms. Your sub-woofers should also be labeled with an
impedance value in Ohms and a value indicating the maximum power input that they can handle
in Watts. Write down these values. You should have at least four different values written down.
Calculate the total impedance of all of your speakers. To do this you should add together the
speaker impedance number for all of your speakers. You want the impedance to be at least
equal to the minimum impedance value of your amp on each channel, but not to exceed 16
Ohms unless your amp is specifically rated for impedance values above 16 Ohms. Where Z is
the impedance of a given speaker. The formula for finding total impedance of speakers wired in
parallel is a little trickier. So say you have two speakers with impedances of 6 Ohms and 8
Ohms. This time it would look like this: 1 Multiply the values. Calculate the power each speaker
will receive. This will be based upon the total impedance and the power output of your amplifier.
Part 3 of Unplug your battery terminals. You do not want the system to have live power while
you are making your connections. Turn the vehicle off and remove the cables from your battery.
Wire the amp to your first speaker. Connect the positive output wire to the positive wire of your
first speaker. This may mean splicing the two wires together, but more often the amp is made to
have the wire of the speaker inserted into an output jack. This step will be the same regardless
of whether you are wiring in series or parallel. Connect the remaining speakers. Each of the
speakers that you are wiring in series will be connected to each other. This can be done by
splicing the wires together. Each of the speakers that you are wiring in parallel will be
connected to the output jack on the amp. Close the circuit. Connect your battery cable. Now you
can connect the ground cable on your battery and restore power to the vehicle. Turn up the
music. Enjoy your music, and make sure that everyone else does to! Include your email address
to get a message when this question is answered. Sketching out a wiring diagram can help you
decide the best way to wire your system. Helpful 0 Not Helpful 0. Submit a Tip All tip
submissions are carefully reviewed before being published. Do not wire your system with the
battery hooked up. Helpful 1 Not Helpful 0. Helpful 1 Not Helpful 1. Related wikiHows How to.
How to. More References 2. About This Article. Co-authored by:. Co-authors: 9. Updated: June
11, Categories: Loudspeakers. Article Summary X To wire your own subwoofers, start by
deciding whether to wire in series, which will decrease your power output, or wire in parallel,
which will increase power to each speaker. Thanks to all authors for creating a page that has
been read 24, times. Is this article up to date? Cookies make wikiHow better. By continuing to
use our site, you agree to our cookie policy. Related Articles How to. By signing up you are
agreeing to receive emails according to our privacy policy. Follow Us. Get all the best how-tos!
X Help us do more We've been helping billions of people around the world continue to learn,
adapt, grow, and thrive for over a decade. Let's do this! There are several ways to wire up
Speakers, the most common methods are Series and Parallel which are discussed here. Wiring
up Speakers correctly to provide the best possible sound, requires some knowledge of Loading,
Phase, and Impedance, while understanding Ohms Law will help you to connect your speakers
properly. This allows the Amplifier to run cooler and more efficiently. It is often assumed the
Amplifier is producing less output, but it still produces the same output, because each Speaker
only gets a percentage of the overall power. However, increasing the resistance to more than 4

ohms of speaker resistance by adding Speakers in Series, will split the amplified audio output
from the Amplifier across all the Speakers in the circuit. Adding additional Speakers is as easy,
however, adding Speakers in Parallel causes the overall resistance of the circuit to drop, as
resistance drops, the current must increase according to Ohms Law. So, each time a Speaker
with the same resistance is added to the parallel circuit, the current draw on the amp increases.
The circuitry of the amp must be able to handle this increase in current at the reduced
resistance. Note: If more than 2 Speakers are connected in Parallel, so long as they are all the
same impedance then the net impedance of the load is equal to the impedance of the one
Speaker divided by the total number of Speakers. Being small enough to fit in your hand, they
can be easily concealed, reducing the chance of theft. His full range of products can be seen on
his Web site Nigel B Design, Inc. CA USA. Tel: Fax: Web Site: E-Mail: sales nigelbdesign. This
wiring diagram is for getting wide area coverage on one zone of output. Are you thinking about
a 5 channel surround sound setup? That would require a surround sound receiver and 5
speakers, each wired to its own output. The receiver, an Onkyo, will do 6 OHM. Hi Eric, thanks
for your comment! Hopefully one of our knowledgeable readers will be able to chime in with
some insight on this. This is above my pay grade! Sounds like you will have to have knowledge
of resitors.. Is it possible to connect two speakers in parallel and then connect them to one
speaker in series? I currently have two vintage speakers 8 ohms each connected in series for
my center channel of a receiver that puts out 80 watts per channel at 8 ohms. So the vintage
speakers combined in series are at 16 ohms and receive 40 watts 20 watts per speaker. This
seems to work fine. Is it possible to add a newer 4 ohms speaker to this center channel by
connecting the two vintage speakers in parallel now with a combined resistance of 4 ohms and
then connect these to the new speaker at 4 ohms in series. In theory would this combine to
make an overall resistance of 8 ohms? With the two vintage speakers receiving a max of 20
watts each and the new speaker receiving 40 watts? I have noticed that none of the diagrams
online show this kind of configuration. Thanks for your comment. I would like to put 3 speakers
on The left side of my room and 3 on the other. How should I mount these? Then do I wire them
in parallel or series? I plan on putting a volume control on the patio as well to control from
outside. Adding Speakers in series increases the overall resistance of the circuit. The formula
for Parallel Wiring is: When n is the number of Elements Note: If more than 2 Speakers are
connected in Parallel, so long as they are all the same impedance then the net impedance of the
load is equal to the impedance of the one Speaker divided by the total number of Speakers.
Sharing is caring! Facebook Twitter. David santos on May 3, at pm. How do u add a 5th speaker
between the left and right in a series to be the center speaker. Jonathan Nocheherly on
September 23, at pm. Kelby on October 18, at am. Can a pair of single voice coil speakers wired
in series be out of phase? Marko from Trepoya on September 30, at pm. Bob Callahan on
December 21, at pm. Good questionâ€¦with out mixing left and right channelsâ€¦. Peter on May
28, at pm. Eric on October 22, at pm. Brian Locker on October 30, at pm. Tom Archer on
February 29, at am. Brian Locker on March 3, at pm. Hi Tom, Thanks for your comment. George
on March 15, at am. George on March 25, at pm. Search for:. Want to know how to wire your
dual voice coil subwoofer or match the right kind to your amplifier? Read on to find out more.
Dual voice coil speakers are extremely similar to single voice coil models except for having a
2nd voice coil winding, wire, and wire terminals. They produce sound when a musical signal is
supplied. Dual voice coil DVC speakers, which are most often subwoofers, are almost the same
as standard single voice coil speakers. Single voice coil subwoofers have only one speaker
voice coil winding while dual voice coil models have a 2nd voice coil of the same Ohm rating
impedance added in the bobbin. Power handling ratings are usually very similar always
double-check to be sure but might be a bit different. These days, most car amplifiers have
certain power ratings in Watts at a specific speaker load Ohm rating. For example, a mono
amplifier might have the following power ratings:. A 2 ohm DVC subwoofer could be used and
wired in parallel to allow the amp to put out its full power. As I mentioned earlier, not all
amplifiers can be bridged. How can you add a subwoofer and supply it with enough power
without having to buy a second amp? With a dual voice coil subwoofer, you could use one
channel for each of the voice coils to drive the subwoofer with enough power. The rest is
relatively easy! Then pick the right number of dual voice coil subwoofers that can be wired to
match that required by the amp. Click here to download the. PDF 2 Ohm dual voice coil sub
wiring diagram. You can also message me directly here. So right off the bat the sub is at 2
OHMS. I have it paired to a Mono 2 OHM amp at watts. Now this amp has connections for 2
channels. At the moment I have it hooked up to one channel going to one set of sub terminals. I
hope I explained the best that I could. Basically the same as using 2 separate SVC subwoofers
but just in one subwoofer instead. Yes, old school I know. What do you suggest I wire it down
to? Thank you. Hi there. I would wire one voice coil to each channel and drive the RCA inputs

with a mono signal same on both channels. Forgot to mention adding 2 bullet tweeters also db
drive to the same 4 channel amp, please assist with best case Thank you in Advance. That
would work. It states w and w nominal. Based on your diagrams, I think that the output will be
8ohms. However I will like to know what size of amp I need to push it. Hi Marty, Would seriously
change the wiring on the subs. Would purchase a 2 channel amp X 2 ohm. For the subs. They
are w max with 80w nom and they are 4 ohms. I also have to get 2 midrange speakers. I would
like you to: 1 suggest the no. Depending on your suggestion, what size of amp s would you
recommend. Otherwise, you could use a good 2 ohm stable 2-channel amp to drive both pairs of
speakers, but that offers a bit less flexibility. When speakers share an amp channel they have to
share the power available, too. Hi Marty, I am trying to finalize everything I need for my Car
audio project and I need some of your very specialized knowledge. The following is a list of
what I have and what I am looking to purchase. Here goes:. Have to get a 2 ohm 2 channel amp.
Selected these 4 from ebay in no particular order. You decide if you like any of them or make
your own recommendation. Again, you decide if you like them or recommend a different brand. I
have to purchase a pair of Tweeters. You can suggest a pair. A Amplifier for the highs and
midrange B Crossover either 2,3 or 4 way electronic. The midrange are ok but not necessarily
suited well for bass in the range of vocals in music. Hi Marty, Thanks very much. Really
appreciate the advice. Going with them all. However 2 things, first the JBL speakers are 3 ohm.
Regards Tony. The component sets I recommended are full range, not midrange. Tweeters are
highs, to be very specific about the terminology. Hello Marty, I do not have a contact page for
you. You can send it to me. You can also contact me via my email. However this may be my last
post. You said that I do not need a crossover. Hi, the Contact page is in the menu at the top or
just go here. Generally speaking, how the amps are connected depends on your head unit.
Some have one pair of RCAs while others have up to 3 pairs or even none. Also, some amps
have RCA outputs which can easily be then connected to a second amp. You can use RCA Y
adapters to connect to all 4 inputs there also. You have been very insightful and very very
helpful. Your knowledge is tremendous. Marty, you are one of the guys and I hope you keep up
the good work. Your articles are very interesting and helpful. Again, Thanks very much. Thanks,
Anthony. Please help. Or what specifically? Good morning. Are you able to remove the
speakers from the box? Hi Marty, its me, Anthony. The 6X9 speaker is 80 watts rms. The tweeter
is 90 watts rms. Can i use them connected together on the watt rms per channel amp? Would
there be any issues? Regards Anthony. Yes, you sure can. Hello Jesse I need a bit more info,
especially specific model of the amp or just tell me the min. What is a dual voice coil speaker?
Single vs dual voice coil subs: which is better? PDF version you can view or print. Your
comments are welcome! I hope I explained the best that I could Reply. Forgot to mention adding
2 bullet tweeters also db drive to the same 4 channel amp, please assist with best case Thank
you in Advance Reply. Hopefully that helps. Regards Tony Reply. Tony Reply. Best regards.
Regards Anthony Reply. Always great to get your insight. Keep up the good work. Thank you
very much for the information. I am Marwan from Iraq. Do you have a YouTube channel? Skar
Audio Rewards Points. Why was my order canceled? Damaged or Defective Items. My Order is
Lost. Wrong Address on Order. Do I Qualify for Free Shipping? Does Skar Audio offer
International Shipping? What is Skar Audio's Return Policy? Skar Audio Returns. Amazon
Returns. Refund FAQs. What is Skar Audio's Warranty Policy? What is covered under
Warranty? Skar Audio Warranty. Amazon Warranty. Amplifier Wiring Kits. Resetting Amplifier
Protection Circuitry. Amplifier Repair. Amplifier Settings. RMS vs Peak Power. Coil
Configurations. Subwoofer Break-In Process. Prefabricated Enclosures. Choosing An
Enclosure. Custom Enclsoures. Component vs Coaxial Speakers. Skar Audio Rewards Points
Eligibility. Updated 3 months ago by Jordan Alexander. Skar Audio is happy to provide wiring
guides for various coil configurations. Please please click your desired coil configuration and
subwoofer combination to reveal the possible wiring combinations. Wiring any Skar Audio
subwoofer or amplifier below 1 ohm will automatically void your warranty on the product.
Knowledge Base. Knowledge Base Main Site Contact. How did we do? A DVC speaker has two
voice coils, each with its own set of terminals. Note : Many of the wir
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ing options shown in this application may not be compatible with your amplifier because of low
impedance loads. Please check your amplifier owner's manual to determine the best wiring
option and verify the overall impedance load is compatible with your amplifier before making
any connections. Close Menu. Car Security. Ohm's Law Calculators. Relay Diagrams.
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